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Thursday night ñBeer Canò races are al-
ready up and running. For the last 

eight weeks there have been about 15 
Lasers sailing and sometimes they 

are joined by the windsurfers, the Lidos, 
and others. This is an informal way to 
improve your sailing and racing skills and 
get tips and feedback from the more ex-
perienced sailors. It is exciting to see how 
close they areðit is often  nose-to-nose 
finishes..  Competitive sailors battling it 
out.  Have you seen the video for Race 
#4 on Facebook? Look at Mike Gillum 
provides  ñplay-by-playò recap for us  See 
one of his posts in the RACING COR-
NER.                  

2016   Dinghy Delta 

Ditch  

A One -Of -A-Kind Race  

Want to try something different? Sail the 

Dinghy Delta Ditch regatta. It's an expe-

rience like no other! 

This regatta is different than most, in-
stead of sailing around the buoys like 
we always do, why not try something a 
little different? How about a 30 mile sail 
through the delta? The NOR is now 
posted so check it out: Register at Re-
gattaNetwork.com. Register before July 
30 to avoid the $15 late-fee! 

 
 

Beer Can Races d-

Thursday nights  

Is Dave Wyllie going to overtake Ben Potter and 
Steve Fishman?  Always exciting on Thursday eve-
nings.. 

 Dinghy DELTA  

DITCH Regatta  

  

Saturday  

 August 6  

https://www.regattanetwork.com/clubmgmt/applet_registration_form.php?regatta_id=12845
https://www.regattanetwork.com/clubmgmt/applet_registration_form.php?regatta_id=12845


 

 

Commodoreôs Report June 2016 
 
Weôre into the heart of the sailing season. Thursday night sailing has a fleet of 15 boats racing each 

week. The summer-long One-Design series included the Nor-Cal Thistle District Championships; a qualifier for this 
yearôs Nationals. The Womenôs Introduction to Sailing launched the sailing careers of another 10 sailors. And, the 
barbeque/sail days are drawing record crowds. If you havenôt been down to the Club recently, I can only ask: Why 
not? 

 
The end of June also brings membership renewals. Make sure you get your renewal documents and 

dues in right away. Itôs the primary way we sustain the Club and keep the facilities and boats maintained and usea-
ble for you. Remember to record your work hours on our website. Select the club roster, sign in, and update the 
hours you put in this past year. Each member has the obligation to help with the Clubôs activities for twelve hours 
per year. But, you receive hours for virtually any Club related activity, so they are easy to get. 

 
We have many more activities scheduled as we work through the summer. Our youth camps are 

kicking off. Our West Sacramento Parks and Recreation District classes are running each week through July. We 
offer an adult introduction to sailing class in July. For experienced sailors, come out on Thursday evenings, and we 
will conduct advanced sailing clinics before racing. Our sailors are top notch, boasting multiple national champions 
in several classes of dinghies. Donôt miss any of it! 

 
In August, we will host the annual Dinghy Delta Ditch Run, in which we climb in our tiny boats and 

race from Rio Vista to the Port. Itôs 30 miles of surprisingly tactical racing. We need racers, and volunteers to make 
the event a success. Stay tuned to the Website for the Notice of Race and Sailing Instructions. 

 
For those of you who prefer the casual cruising life, make sure you come to the BBQ/Sail days this 

summer.  Usually the second Sunday of the month, itôs a great time to come down to the Club, enjoy the summer 
weather, friendship, and a bit of sailing at your own pace.  Oh yeah, donôt forget the unforgettable BBQ.  Bring 
something to grill and a side to share, and have a great time. 

 
Remember to visit our Facebook pages. There are two. One is the closed group, which, as a member, 

you are entitled to access. The other is our ñpublic pageò that is open to all. Both have terrific information and pho-
tos. Check them out.  

 
Also, as a member of LWSC, you have access to Promotive, professional recreation equipment dis-

counts. Check out the Promotive website and enjoy substantial discounts on your gear. 
 
Letôs not keep the Club the best kept secret in the region.  Letôs get out and bring our friends to Lake 

Washington this summer for a fabulous time on the best body of water in the area.  
 
As always, you can reach me at commodore@lwsailing.org. See you on the water. 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 One of the most excit-
ing developments at LWSC has been 
the growth of our youth sailing pro-
grams. Not only do we offer introducto-
ry sailing classes to kids, we sponsor 
the UCDavis sailing team, and we also 
organize a high school sailing team.   

Started in the 2011/12 

school year through the efforts of Tom 

Locker and then George Bierey, it had 

about seven to eight students partici-

pating from the Davis and Rio America-

no high schools. Additional high 

schools have since joined including a 

possible new one this year from Elk 

Grove. This group becomes an official 

team called the ñLake Washington Sailing Team.ò  

They race in a very organized, national competition structure. High 

School sailing is comprised of seven districts, or conferences throughout the United 

States. California is part of the Pacific Coast Interscholastic Sailing Association (PCISA) 

district and students must comply with all its rules and regulations.   
Our racers progress through the tier of competitions from the two divi-

sions -northern California and southern California.  If successful they could progress to 
national and international races.  Boats used in High School sailing are mainly Flying Jun-
iors. All high school teams internationally use the F-J boats.  Youôll see five of them on the 
dock at LWSC. 

   These team members work hard.  They come out for practices, 
coached by George Biery, two to three days a week.  MANY HAVE NEVER SAILED BE-
FORE.  They learn to sail, which includes paying attention to wind shifts and learning rac-
ing rules and strategies.  It is amazing to watch these kids on the water.  

       The high school program is self-funded, through parent and school  
funds, but the LWSC provides the boats and equipment.  They are hoping to raise money 
for a two-tiered boat trailer to help them transport boats to the regattas more easily. 

If you would like to let the high schools in your area know about the pro-

gram, you can pass out the flier included in this newsletter, or go online at lwsch-

steam@gmail.com. 

 

 
We have a High School Sailing Team! Upcoming Events: 

July 

28:Thursday eve. races/ Sun-

fish clinics 

30: Summer Workday 

August 

4,11,18,25: Thurs eve. races/ 

Sunfish clinics 

6: Dinghy Delta Ditch Regat-

ta  

9: Board/member meeting, 

7pm 

21: BBQ Fun Sail Day 

27:One Design Series Race 

Day #4 

27, 29, 31: High School Sail-

ing Practices Begin 

September 

1,8,15,22,29: Thurs eve rac-

es/ Sunfish clinics 

13: Board/Member meeting 

17: National Coastal Cleanup 

day 

18: BBQ Fun Sail Day 

21: FYI - WOC - high use 

after 4 

24: One Design Series Race 

Day #5 

October 

1 NEWSLETTER ARTICLES 

DUE 

6,13: Thurs. eve. races/

Sunfish clinics 

8: UCDavis Sailing Benefit 

Regatta 

11: Board/Member meeting 

15, 16: RCRC- Exclusive use 

to 3  

23: BBQ Fun Sail Day 

29: Fall Work Day 

November 

5: Turkey Shoot Regatta 

8: Board/Member meeting 7 

pm 

19: WCC Exclusive use Day 

17: Annual Dinner 

Our youth classes, and summer camps are kicking 

mailto:lwschsteam@gmail.com
mailto:lwschsteam@gmail.com
http://www.lwsailing.org/nors/2016SummerSeriesNOR.pdf
http://www.lwsailing.org/nors/2016SummerSeriesNOR.pdf
http://www.lwsailing.org/nors/2016SummerSeriesNOR.pdf
http://www.lwsailing.org/events/ddd2015.html
http://www.lwsailing.org/events/ddd2015.html
http://www.lwsailing.org/nors/2016OneDesignSeriesNOR.pdf
http://www.lwsailing.org/nors/2016OneDesignSeriesNOR.pdf
http://www.lwsailing.org/nors/2016OneDesignSeriesNOR.pdf
http://www.lwsailing.org/nors/2016OneDesignSeriesNOR.pdf


 

 

 
High School Sailing is 

an opportunity for boys and girls to 
learn to sail, race and compete 
against other high school teams and 
travel to regattas. At the highest lev-
el, high school sailing leads to na-
tional competitions. 

 
How is it orga-

nized? 
Currently more than 

80 schools in California and Hawaii 
are registered in the Pacific Coast 
Interscholastic Sailing Association 
(PCISA). Eligibility is open to boys 
and girls in ninth through twelfth 
grades (eighth graders can crew in 
double-handed boats). The north-
ern California region sponsors re-
gattas each school year around the SF Bay area. 

 
What about High School Sailing in the Sacramento area? 

 
The Lake Washington Sailing Club, in West Sacramento, supports lo-

cal high school teams.  LWSC supplies boats, coaches, trailers and much more. 
 
There are both weekend and weekday practices.  None are mandatory, but we en-
courage athletes to attend as many as possible, and at least one each week.  Week-
day practices are Monday & Wednesday 4PM to 7PM.  Weekend practice can be ei-
ther Saturday or Sunday, depending on other Lake Washington activities, from 
1pm until 4pm 

 
What boats are sailed? 

 
Most HS sailing is ñfleetò racing - 30 or 40 boats crossing the starting 

line at the same time. It is done in a double-handed dinghies called the Flying Jun-
ior, or ñFJò. There are also opportunities for gaining single-handed experience in 
Sunfish and Lasers. 

 
When does it start? 

The first practice is in late August.  Click here for our current schedule.  Students 
and parents are both invited.  Late Registrations are accepted. 

 
How much does it cost? 
The fee for the 40-50 scheduled practice and regatta sessions sched-

uled for 2015-2016 is $300 (usually donated by the high school). Each High School 

Ϫ [ŀƪŜ ²ŀǎƘƛƴƎ {ŀƛƭƛƴƎ /ƭǳō 
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http://www.pcisa.org/
http://lwsailing.org/
http://lwschsteam.blogspot.com/p/5.html
http://3.bp.blogspot.com/-I0AtwWWQZ8s/VDMEyhxKTxI/AAAAAAAAAaM/qK971d4kW_M/s1600/10333317_289154344580622_785035770820817218_o.jpg


 

 

must register with PCISA to be eligible to compete in High School Regattas.  This is 
a parent responsibility (in 2014-2015 the fee was $200 for the season).  In addition, 
there are entry fees of  around $20-30 per sailor per daily event (this includes break-
fast and lunch).  Parents are expected to donate gas and toll expenses to the parents 
who tow the boats to Regattas. 

 
What are the benefits of joining the LWSC High School sail-

ing team? 
* Sailing is a co-educational competitive sport. 
* Colleges actively recruit talented sailors for their college teams. 
* Sailing not only involves a high level of physical strength and agility 

but it teaches students about navigation, physics, the marine environment, SF Bay 
and the importance of teamwork. 

* Sailing is a worldwide activity that literally can take you around the 
globe and provide instant introduction to people in every country. 

* Sailing is a physically active sport, but it is a ñwhole bodyò sport and 
does not require excessive use of any specific part of the body, thus no repetitive 
stress injuries. 
* Sailing is a sport that you will enjoy throughout your life.  

* Supervised use of LWSC facilities, offering the highest standard of 
safe, quality access to the water. 

* Supervised use of a fleet of FJs, Sunfish & Lasers. 
* Safety and rescue boats on the water at all times with liability cover-

age under the Club's insurance policy. 
* High-quality coaching during regattas and practices. 
 

Requirements: 
* Completed Registration Forms and 
proof of swimming ability. 
¶ Enthusiasm and commitment. 
 
STILL WANT TO KNOW 
MORE?? 
¶ Go to our blog: 
¶ lwschsteam.blogspot.com  
 
Or contact: 
Head Coach, Tom Locker 
530-753-1676 
or lwschsteam@gmail.com 
 
 
lwschsteam.blogspot.com  
 

PCISA website: www.PCISA.org, in-
cludes latest schedule 

mailto:lwschsteam@gmail.com
http://www.pcisa.org/
http://4.bp.blogspot.com/-jc0J0WMWwec/VDMGGZ9435I/AAAAAAAAAak/b-LgUDEo1GI/s1600/IMG_3814.JPG


 

 

 V O L U M E  I ,  I S S U E  I I  

Open House Attracts Record Number of New Members 

Thirty-five new member joined LWSC after the Open House.  This is a record number above 

the more usual ten or so new sign-ups.  Whether it is because sailing has generally become 

immensely more popular or whether it is because more people are finding out what a gem  we 

have at Lake Washington , we donôt know, The 2016 Open House  hosted well over 200 mem-

bers from the community.  We had excellent promotions in six publications, were mentioned on 

13 websites and had Channel 40 and 31 live broadcasts. A good time was had by all.  Winds 

were high and people had exciting boat rides. The pulled pork sandwiches were the best! 

The new members that have signed up and been approved by the Board are: 

Anna Sandoval  
Jim Schubert      
Colleen Stoner  
Linda Abruzzini  
Leanne Provost    
 
Harry Spanglet 
Greg Rohde 
Rodney Neis 
Paul Kelly 
Helen Songmaster  
 
Ting Hsu 
William Herion 
Sam Neustadt 
  
James Vaughan 
 
Trudy and Tyler Zack 
Steve Aquilar 
Steve Lambert 
John and Savannah Mudgett 

 
Sipple Wilkins 
Mark and Hannah Woodward 
Thomas and Barbara Reyn-
olds 
Anne Geraghty 
Agnes Stark  
 
Larry and Reet Palladino 
Andrew Songborg 
Kirk Lange 
Duffy Kelly 
Andy Shepard 
 
Harry Spanget 
Rodney Nels 
John Levendowski 
John Knotts 
Ray Secreni 

 

Wanted: 
  

Dinghy 
Delta  
Ditch 

Volunteers 

Be Part of the 

Fun!  

 

We need help 

to :  

 

Shuttle skippers 
Register sailors in Rio 
Vista and LWSC 
Prepare food 
Set-up tables 
Operate committee 
boat 
Set up course and 
markers 
Operate power boats 
Transport dollys 
Coordinate rides 
Keep score 
Clean-up 
 
 
Contact  
Ken Crawfard 
916- 751- 8845 
lwsc@crawfordfamily.net 

 
 

Some new members at  the 
Adult Introduction to Sailing 

class. 



 

 

International Coastal 
Clean Up Day is com-
ing up at LWSC on the 
third Saturday in Sep-
temberð-September 
17th. 
 
This is the day that 
hundreds of thousands 
of Americans volunteer 
to clean trash along 
coasts, rivers/streams, 
and lakes. Your help 
makes a huge differ-
ence. Everything starts 
at 8 A.M.  Bring gloves, 
boots; garbage bags, 
those little extension 
ñgrabbersò, sun hats, 
and sun screen;  
 
And oh, yesé.if you 
can, bring a kayak, ca-
noe, or other small boat 
to get yourself and oth-
ers around. Two in a 
canoe is great, so one 
can pull into the reeds 
and the other in the 
bow can grab trash.  
 

 If you have no boat, thatôs 
O.K.; there is still  plenty to 
pick up within a short walk.  
Try to work in at least pairs 
and carry a whistle for safe-
ty.  I have worked in at 
least five of these clean-
ups, and it really helps the 
planet (and our club). See 
you there, with smiles of 
accomplishment for all!  .   
Mark Sabin

 
The LWSC Board has de-
cided that we need more 
storage for equipment and 
it has rented a storage 
locker for six months,.  All 
extra equipment will be 
gathered there so it is in 
one place and can be orga-
nized more effectively. 

NEW  

STORAGE 

LOCKER 

Be Part of the 

We need help 

Register sailors in Rio 

Operate power boats 

 

 
(Locker, cont.)   
If you have club equipment, we urge you to get it to the 
new locker. There we will decide what to keep and what 
to discard or repair. 
 
Within six months, the club will purchase a shipping con-
tainer to be set up on club property where the equipment 
in the storage locker can be moved to the  permanent 
container. 
 
This will help us keep the peninsula less cluttered with 
boats/equipment.  
Contact Dave Candy.  By m.s. 
 

Diligently practicing those knots!  
Just one skill learned at the Adult Intro to Sailing class 


